

BRAZIL POLICE DEPARTMENT

22 South Washington Street - Brazil, Indiana 47834 Phone: (812) 446-2211 Fax: (812) 446-2635

Clint McQueen - Chief of Police

Dennis Archer - Captain

Dear Member of Our Community,

The Brazil Police Department is seeking your assistance with funding for the purchase of a single purpose Law Enforcement K-9. A single purpose K-9 is patrol oriented and cross-trained for narcotics detection, assisting officers in tracking suspects, and finding lost/missing people.

Obtaining a police service K-9 will not only benefit the citizens of Brazil, but the surrounding communities as well. Our Law Enforcement K-9 and handler will also assist other organizations and departments as requested.

Law Enforcement K-9's are highly trained, but come with a great financial obligation. In our attempt to provide the best possible service to the community without expending taxpayer funds, we are asking for donations from businesses and members of the community. All donations will go to the cost of purchasing the K-9, training and equipment for both handler and the K-9. The estimated total cost of the project is \$20,000. Any size donation will help and would be greatly appreciated.

For more information contact Patrolman John Hood directly at 812-239-7146. Checks can be made out to the BPD Rec Fund, memo: K-9 Fund. All donations are tax deductible.

Respectfully,

Patrolman John Hood Brazil Police Department